
OFFICIAL NOTICE AND AGENDA
Notice is hereby given that the Tree Commission of the City of Stoughton, Wisconsin will hold a

regular or special meeting as indicated on the date, time and location given below.

Meeting of the:
Date /Time:
Location:

Members:

TREE COMMISSION OF THE CITY OF STOUGHTON

Wednesday, December 14, 2016 @ 4:30 p.m.
Ed Overland Room/City Hall 381 E Main St, Stoughton, WI 53589
Kevin Short, Kendall McBroom, Sid Boersma, Dean Tangeman, Keith Kvalheim, Urban Forester Randy

Nelson, Stoughton Utilities Director Bob Kardasz and Mayor Donna Olson

Item # CALL TO ORDER
1 Communications
2 Forestry Reports

Item # OLD BUSINESS

3 Update on Language Changes - Ordinance 10-2(d) Terrace Trees
4 Update - Construction Bids – Tree Protection

Item # NEW BUSINESS
5 Approve November 9, 2016 Minutes
6 Tree Selections
7 Discussion on Scholarship Program
8 Wood Storage Site Location
9 Future Agenda Items

ADJOURNMENT
cc:

Mayor Donna Olson, Council Members, Leadership Teams, Clerk – Lana Kropf,
Sarah Monette, Matthew Dregne, City Attorney, Robert Kardasz, Sean Grady,
Debbie Blaney, Bill Livick, Stoughton Newspaper, WI State Journal / Capital
Times Brett Hebert – Director of Public Works

NOTE: AN EXPANDED MEETING MAY CONSTITUTE A QUORUM OF THE CITY COUNCIL

NOTE: For security reasons, the front doors of the City Hall Building (including the elevator door) will be
locked after 4:30 p.m. If you need to enter City Hall after that time, please use the Fifth Street entrance or if
you are physically challenged and are in need of assistance, please call 873-6677 prior to 4:30 p.m.
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2016 -- Street Department Forestry Report from Log


November Year to Date Total W.O.


New Inquiries: 8 275


Tree Removals: * 21 147


Pending W.O. : 1 42
Pruning: Training 52


Routine 5
Safety 1


Tree Plantings: 0 148 ----
Stump Removals: 0 127 85
Tree Injections: 0 88 0
Monitor: 1 21 46


Wood @ Racetrack Barn


Type Amt Amt In Board/Feet


Ailanthus 176


Ash 716


Black Walnut 178


Cherry 475


Red Cedar 250


White Cedar 128


Oak (Red/White) 400


Approximate Grand TOTAL: 2,290


Solar Kiln Wood


Poplar Estimated amt – ?


* Report of -Diameters of Trees Removed: 14”, 18”, 2@19”, 20”, & 21”. The other 15 trees not measured as


they were on greenspace and not logged into the inventory.


Trees removed by Jim’s Tree Service – 24”, 26”, 32” & 39”.


Crews were busy with a final brush pick up the first week of November and leaf collection was done the entire


month of November.


A crew also helped with elections on two different days.







Approved by State Board of Accounts for the Stoughton City, 2014


ACCOUNT BALANCE HISTORY REPORT FOR STOUGHTON CITY 1/1Pag
e:


12/07/2016 09:26 AM
User: VICKIE
DB: Stoughton Month Ended: December


BALANCE
AS OF


12/31/2016


BALANCE
AS OF


12/31/2015


BALANCE
AS OF


12/31/2014


BALANCE
AS OF


12/31/2013DESCRIPTIONGL NUMBER


Fund 236 - TREE COMMISSION
2,702.87 2,596.56 1,514.00 459.00 PRIMARY CHECKING236-00000-11100
2,596.56 1,514.00 459.00 0.00 FUND BALANCE236-00000-39000


906.31 3,484.00 5,240.00 1,282.00 DONATIONS236-00000-48550
800.00 2,401.44 4,185.00 823.00 OPERATING EXPENSES236-53300-50340


0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 Total Fund 236 - TREE COMMISSION
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Sec. 10-2. - Construction standards.


(a) Portions of state code adopted. The following provisions, so far as applicable, are adopted by
reference and made a part of this section. A violation of any of the provisions thereof shall constitute
a violation of this section.


(1) Uniform Building Code, Wis. Adm. Code. Comm. chs. 20-25.


(2) Commercial Building, Heating, Ventilation and Air Conditioning Code, Wis. Adm. Code. Comm.
chs. 61-65.


(3) Wis. Adm. Code. Comm. ch. 66, Multifamily.


(4) Wis. Adm. Code. Comm. ch. 67, Retail unit efficiency.


(5) Wis. Adm. Code. Comm. chs. 160-164, Existing buildings.


(6) Wis. Adm. Code. Comm. ch. 70, Historical buildings.


(b) Dwelling defined. The term "dwelling," as used in this section, includes every building occupied
exclusively as a residence by not more than two families.


(c) Sidewalk installation. The construction of a new home or business shall require the developer or owner
of record of the property during development and/or construction to install, at his expense, a city
approved sidewalk. Final occupancy permits shall not be issued until the sidewalk is installed defect
free, unless weather does not allow installation until the spring, in which case, the sidewalk shall be
installed by June 15th the following year. The director of planning and development or their designee
may also, at its own discretion, delay indefinitely such sidewalk installation for its own street planning
and design purposes. Delay for any purpose or reason will require prior to the issuance of an
occupancy permit a fee paid by the developer/owner to the city equal to the value of the required
sidewalk installation as determined by the city based on current construction standards and costs. This
fee will be refunded to the developer/owner upon his successful completion of the sidewalk as
determined by the city, or retained by the city if sidewalk is completed by the city.


(d) Terrace trees. The construction of a new home or business shall require the owner of record of the
property at the time of building or zoning permit issuance, to pay the city the cost of $350.00 per tree
for the installation of two city terrace trees that will be planted by an approved landscape professional
contracted by the city. Trees are planted per frontage in the terrace area between the curb and gutter
and the public sidewalk. For further clarification, all projects that require site plan review/approval by
the planning commission are required to pay the city for city terrace trees unless there are existing
terrace trees meeting the requirements of this section as determined by the public works director or
designee. These projects include new nonresidential buildings, new multi-family residential buildings
(three or more units), new parking lots or additions to: nonresidential buildings, multi-family buildings
(three or more units), or parking lots. Such projects abutting Main Street between Page Street and the
railroad tracks east of Seventh Street are exempt from per terrace tree fee. Frontages that exceed 80
feet will require additional trees as determined by the public works director or designee. If, as
determined by the public works director or designee, there is not adequate area within the terrace, the
required trees shall be installed on private property within ten feet of the public sidewalk at the direction
of the public works director or designee. If, as determined by the public works director or designee,
the terrace or area behind the sidewalk is not suitable for tree installation the owner shall contribute
$350.00 for each tree not installed to the city's urban forestry program for installation of terrace trees
elsewhere in the city's urban forest. This amount shall be determined annually by the public works
director based on the cost to purchase and install each tree.


The public works director or designee, will work with the developer/homeowner to choose tree species
to be planted from a list of available species that are on the approved city tree planting list. Trees selection
will be based on location of tree(s) to be planted, five percent rule for any species, and availability.


(Code 1986, § 14.09; Ord. No. 0-13-2015, § 1, 5-12-2015; Ord. No. 0-03-2016, 2-9-2016; Ord.
No. 0-7-2016, 5-24-2016)








Tree Commission Meeting Minutes


Wednesday, November 9, 2016 at 4:30 PM


Ed Overland Room, City Hall, 381 E Main St, Stoughton


Members Present: Kevin Short, Dean Tangeman, Keith Kvalheim, Kendall McBroom and Sid Boersma


Absent & Excused: Robert Kardasz


Staff: Public Works Director Brett Hebert, Street Department Secretary Vickie Erdahl & Forester Randy
Nelson


Call to order: Meeting called to order by Short @ 4:30 PM


1) Communications:


 Boersma stated that he has approached Laurie (Finance Director) to start thinking about a wood
site


 Nelson met the wood shop teacher at the high school (Brad Seehaefer) who is very interested in
doing a partnership with us and purchase recycled wood boards.


 Nelson met with Ann Cook, School Counselor, at the high school who is willing to work with us
on getting a scholarship set up for someone continuing their education in forestry.


 Nelson informed the committee that the Solar Kiln was nominated and an award will be
presented at the Wisconsin Arborist Association (WAA) Winter Conference.


 Hebert stated that 40% of the tires that were bid out to be removed have been completed with
rest being removed before the end of the year. Stumps will be removed in the spring.


 Hebert stated that the 2017 brush collection has been approved with the collections being the
third week of the months of January, April, June, August and October.


2) Forestry Reports: A new report was developed to show the money carry over from previous years
and the actual balance available is $ 2,702.87. The committee would like at least a $500.00
scholarship be made available following the school guidelines. Motion by Boersma, seconded by
Tangeman to make a $500.00 Scholarship available for Urban Forestry. This will be prepared for
the December meeting. Parks Maintenance Supervisor discussed with the Senior Center the
possibility of making benches from the recycled boards for the river trails. The commission also
thought benches could be made for the new trail going in behind Stoughton Hospital and the new Park
in the Nordic Ridge sub division and perhaps the high school students could use the fab lab to script
the benches.


3) Review Emerald Ash Borer (RFP): Hebert requested that the tree commission review the plans and
stated that the dates would be filled in when the RFP is ready to be sent out and the actual contract
date could be extended if there was a mutual agreement between the parties. Several changes were
made and inserted – 4.1.2 (B) minimum depths & widths for acceptable stump grinding, 4.1.5 Disposal
(A) to follow the guidelines of Local, State and Federal regulations, 4.2.3 Non-discrimination and 4.2.4
Affirmative Action.


Stump grinding is included with the removal request for proposal. $250,000.00 has been placed in the
CIP for two years. A separate RFP will be sent out for tree plantings and is in the CIP.


Motion by Boersma, seconded by McBroom to accept the EAB RFP changes and forward it to
the Public Works Committee. Motion carried 5-0.







4) Ordinance 10-2 (d) – Terrace Trees: This ordinance was changed in 2015 and modifications were
made after it left the Tree Comm. Committee which changed the whole intent of the ordinance and
now needs to be modified again. The current language makes the street department liable to plant all
trees for new building and some modifications. The intent was to collect money when trees couldn’t
be planted i.e. late in the fall and early spring, but if the developer/homeowner planted the trees they
would receive their deposit back. Staff is working on the language to clarify that option. The fees are
also going to be reviewed at this time as they are already outdated. The ordinance will be reviewed
with the language changes at the December meeting.


5) Construction Bids – Tree Protection: Three different community contracts were provided and will be
used to draft language to be put into the City of Stoughton construction bid package as currently there
is no language for tree protection. Multiple trees is park rows and on private property were damaged
in the 2016 construction areas. The issue will also be addressed in the pre-construction meetings to
let the contractors know that they will be held liable and charged fees for damaged trees. Staff will
starting drafting language and will be discussed at the December meeting.


6) Approval of minutes from October 12, 2016 Meeting: Motion by Boersma, seconded by
Kvalheim to approve the minutes. Carried 5-0.


7) Tree Inventory – Updating / Outsourcing: Hebert stated that the current inventory will not be
supported much longer so the city will be looking for a new program which would have trees, storm
water and signs all in the inventory together instead of separate databases for each. Currently there is
not enough city staff to keep up the work that needs to be done in the urban forest so the inventory is
very out of date without the trees being maintained on a scheduled basis. Software has been approved
in the city budget and staff will be looking into different programs and a new tree inventory may have to
be done.


8) Bare Root Trees for Planting: Nelson has been looking into bare root trees for plantings which would
allow the city to purchase more trees for the same amount of money. The trees would have to meet the
current specs for planting and will be checking to see if there are any warranties. When the new facility
is built the Public Works Dept. would like to be able to prepare an area where trees could be kept,
grown and then used for planting throughout the city.


9) Wood Storage Site Location: Tabled until December.


10) Future Agenda Items: Scholarship Program, Ord 10-2 Language changes, Tree Selections,
Construction Bid process (Tree Protection)


Motion by Tangeman, seconded by McBroom to adjourn the meeting at 6:00 p.m. Respectfully submitted 11/15/16,
Vickie Erdahl - Staff










